
 

 

 

R&R: Evangelizers Seeking Evangelization – The Presence of God           ~ Fr Jennings 

I was born into a family of Catholics, but also blessed with connections to several other Christian 

denominations.  The elements of faith were handed on to me at an early age.  But this faith was not fully 

developed at that point, nor is it fully developed now.  In fact, I am sure it will never be fully developed.  

Faith is a journey of a lifetime.  We are, all of us evangelized over and over again. 

As disciples of Jesus, we are called to evangelize, to share the Gospel.  But while we evangelize 

others, we are, ourselves constantly being evangelized.  Being evangelized involves learning.  Some of 

this is formal.  It is what we hear in homilies, what we are given in religious formation as children and 

youths.  If we are fortunate our parish will offer learning opportunities to us as adults – in adult faith 

formation opportunities – bible study, prayer circles, reading and discussion groups and in variety of 

ways. 

Perhaps even more important than formal learning is the evangelization we experience through 

life with others.  The people of our lives – parents, family, our parish, friends, neighbours, co-workers 

they evangelize us, even if they never realize it.  They and the experiences with which we are blessed 

(and sometimes cursed), they share the good news of God’s love and presence. 

This informal evangelization is significant.  In fact it is what makes us into the persons and 

disciples that we are.  Being evangelized is more about being formed as disciples by the examples of the 

people of our lives.  And, it is this formation that we can pass on as we evangelize others.   

This is what we see happening in the Gospels.  Jesus taught by example.  What he said was 

important.  What he did and how he lived, however, was what told the real story.  Disciples are formed 

by what we live.  God continually reaches out and touches us in the experiences and persons of our lives. 

The revitalized, living parish community that we long for is one that is evangelizing, sharing the 

Good News beyond itself.  It is also a faith community that recognizes that we are always in need of 

being evangelized ourselves.  Parish communities like this are open to all, caring and compassionate to 

all and ready to serve not just themselves but all those they encounter. 

Pope Francis, reflecting on the role of the parish had this to say: “The parish is not an outdated 

institution; precisely because it possesses great flexibility, it can assume quite different contours 

depending on the openness and missionary creativity of the pastor and the community.” (The Joy of the 

Gospel 28) 

The revitalized and renewed parish community is not about maintenance, but about mission.  It 

is not content to protect the status quo, but seeks to reach out and take the faith and mission journey in 

new directions according to need.  The revitalized parish recognizes that we are always in need of 

renewal, adapting to new and changing realities all around us.  Then, we are true missionary disciples of 

Jesus. 

 Something to think about:  As we join together in a new parish, with new members, how open 

are we to learn from each other and live as missionary disciples in our own time? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEW OFFICE HOURS 

Monday: St. Matthew’s: 9 am to 4 pm Wednesday: St. Rose: 9 am to 4 pm     
Tuesday: St. Matthew’s: 9 am to 4 pm  Thursday: St. Rose: 9 am to 4 pm 
      Office Number - 738-2320       Office Number - 653-6850 

Friday: both offices closed 

 

 

All Welcome! 

Come Celebrate Our Mass of Thanksgiving in our beloved 92-year-old 

St. Augustine's Church, Saturday, Sept 1st, at 4 p.m. 

We’ll celebrate with special music, a special message – and we look forward to 

celebrating with you – during this special worship service in the Lord’s presence. 

Please extend this joyful invitation to a friend, family members, and those whom we’ve 

missed, whether over the months or many years. 

Following Mass, we will celebrate again, breaking bread together, over dinner at the 

Westfield Golf & Country Club’s Grass Roots Grill. Reserve your (free) tickets early by 

calling the church office: 738-2320. 

 September 1st also marks the day of a new beginning – when three of our venerable 

churches become united as one parish, called “Holy Spirit Parish”, with its two worship 

sites at St. Rose of Lima in West Saint John with Masses celebrated on Saturday at 4 p.m. 

and Sunday at 9 a.m. – and at St. Matthew’s with Mass celebrated each Sunday at 11 a.m.  

Please help us all become revitalized as one holy parish – welcoming each other in the 

name of the Lord, making each of us feel “at home”. 

You may have many questions regarding our new parish. In the next bulletin you will have 

the opportunity to submit questions, concerns and ideas anonymously.  Bulletin space 

will be provided for your input. 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION - INFORMATION WILL BE FORTH COMING 

SOON!! 



  

 

 

21st   Sunday in Ordinary Time 

St. Rose of Lima ς Aug 26, 2018 
 

ά²ƘŜƴ ǿŜ ǎŜǊǾŜ ǘƘŜ ǇƻƻǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎƛŎƪ ǿŜ ǎŜǊǾŜ WŜǎǳǎΧSt. Rose of Limaέ 

 

 

 

Rev. David Martin Phone: (506) 653-6850 Fax: (506) 653-6865 
Mailing Address: 541 Milford Rd. Saint John, NB E2M 4R5 

Email: saintrosesj@nb.aibn.com Website: http://www.saintroseoflima.ca 

 

Ministers of Hospitality and Sacristans: There has been some confusion over the 

invitation for people to come forward to offer their gifts of service as Hospitality Ministers and 
Sacristan. Below is a brief description of each ministry.  

Minister of Hospitality: People who welcome others to our gatherings (those currently 

doing this by no means are dismissed...we need you too!). They need to offer a ‘friendly’ and 
‘welcoming’ face. They should ask people their names (if it is unknown), ensure people have a seat. 
They need to be attentive to the assembly of people, for example, if someone is looking for a 
washroom or help with a crying baby or need a glass of water. We should have at least two (2) 
people at each Mass to exercise this ministry on a rotating basis. As well, these ministers should be 
present as people are leaving the Mass. All ages welcomed...training provided! Remember, 
Hospitality ministry gives the first impression of our worship site. Please call the office (653-6850) 
to submit your name for this important ministry.  Thank you to those of you who have already 
volunteered the more we have the better. 

Sacristan: This ministry involves ‘behind the scenes work’ setting up for Mass, ensuring lights are 

on, monitor heat during Mass, doors unlocked, ensuring people have signed in for ministries such 
as Lector and Eucharistic Ministers, Servers and people to bring up gifts. As well, cleaning up 
afterwards and ensuring doors are locked. This usually two people (or more such as a family) and is 
an important part of the Mass. The more people on the roster for this ministry shares the 
responsibility. Once again, training provided! 

 

 

 

 

 

Website – As we transition into our new Parish we will still use our 2 existing websites 

(saintroseoflima.ca and gbwcc.ca)  Our new website is under construction – please be patient with 
us. 

Bible Study – There will be a bible study group in the St. Rose of Lima Rectory every 1st & 3rd 

Monday Evening of the month beginning on Sept 17th, 2018 from 6pm – 9pm.  For more 
information contact Jim @ 651-1689 or Tilda 2 672-5046 

Soup for Avenue B – The soup program for Avenue B will be the 4th Monday of the month 

beginning Sept 24, 2018. 

 

COLLECTION – 11 & 12, 2018    

 Regular – $1,950.00   Loose - $209.25   PAD - $426.70    

COLLECTION – Aug 18 & 19, 2018 

Regular - $2,126.00   Loose – $235.40 PAD - $426.70 

Thank you for your generosity! 

 
Baptisms and Marriages: Call the Office at 653-6850 for appointments. Baptisms will be held on 

the FIRST WEEKEND of the month. Please call the office (653-6850) in advance to make 

reservations. 

Confessions: The Sacrament of Reconciliation is always available 

 

SANCTUARY LIGHT FOR THE WEEK OF AUGUST 19
th

 IN MEMORY OF Eva & Edgar Gogan 

 

MASSES 

**PLEASE NOTE THE NEW FREEMAN IS FOR 2 WEEKS** 

Aug 28, 2018 Tues St. Matthew 7:00pm Peter Hoellwarth 

Aug 29, 2018 Wed St. Augustine 9:00am Bonnie McAllister 

Aug 30, 2018 Thurs St. Rose 12:05pm Stephen & Norma Doyle 

Sep 01, 2018 Sat St. Rose 4:00pm Murielle McGraw 

Sep 01, 2018 Sat St. Augustine 5:30pm Fred & Ellen J Roderick & Kathy 
Roderick 

Sep 02, 2018 Sun St. Rose 9:00am 
James (Jim ) Butler 

Sep 02, 2018 Sun St. Matthew 11:00am Alan Robinson 

 


